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DRINKING WATER ORDER 
 

BOIL YOUR WATER BEFORE USING 
 
In order to protect public health, consumers of South Duchesne water are ordered to boil the water 
before using.  
 
While South Duchesne continues to fix the main line break and establish the chlorine residual we order all 
consumers to boil the water before using. Bring all water to a boil, let it boil for five minutes, and let it cool 
before using, or use bottled water. Boiled or bottled water should be used for drinking, making ice, brushing 
teeth, washing dishes, and food preparation. Boiling kills bacteria and other organisms in the water. 
 
People at increased risk should seek advice about drinking water from their health care providers. 
 
This week water system operators took samples that show positive results for coliform bacteria, but not E.coli 
bacteria. On November 7, 2019, the Utah Department of Health notified South Duchesne of one case of 
Giardia that could be related to the drinking water. Giardia is a cyst that can occur in the environment. Once 
infected with Giardia cysts, a person can experience Giardiasis illness caused by the parasite. If you suspect 
this potential illness please contact your health care provider immediately.  
 
We are working with the Health Department to investigate this case, as well as the positive results for coliform 
bacteria, and will provide more information as it becomes available.  
 
South Duchesne is taking the following steps to confirm the safety of the drinking water: 
 

 Fix all breaks in the system  
 Re-establish the chlorine residual levels 
 Check for any cross connections in the system 
 Continue to take water samples and chlorine residuals 

 
For more information, please contact Kriss Kofford at 435-738-6400 or Jeff Schnars at 435-738-6200 or by 
mail at P.O. Box 294 Duchesne Utah 84021. General guidelines on ways to lessen the risk of infection by 
microbes are available from the EPA Safe Drinking Water Hotline at 1(800) 426-4791. The Utah Division of 
Drinking Water is available for consumer questions at 801-536-4986.  
 
We will inform you when this boil order is lifted. We anticipate resolving the problem as soon as possible. 
 
 

Please share this information with all the other people who drink this water, especially those who may not have 
received this notice directly (for example, people in apartments, nursing homes, schools, and businesses). You can 
do this by posting this notice in a public place or distributing copies by hand or mail. 
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